




Heather Gardens 
METROPOLITAN DISTRICT 

Explanation: Per State law, the District is required to file a copy of the audit with 

the State Auditor by July 31, 2021. 

Note: RubinBrown presented the audit at the Budget and Finance Committee 

meeting and answered all questions that were asked. The opinion which is the 

most important of the audit is the financial statements presented fairly in all 

material aspects, the financial position of the business-type activities of the District 

as of December 31, 2020. This is what is known as a clean opinion that is the best 

opinion to have. 

b.) Motion to Consider to Approve the Contract with Asphalt Coatings to 

complete the RV Parking Lot Asphalt and Re-Striping Project ($26,006): 

Motion made by President Funk and seconded by Director Mines and passed 

unanimously. 

Text of Motion: I move that the Heather Gardens Metropolitan District Board of 

Directors approve the contract with Asphalt Coatings to complete the RV Parking 

Lot Asphalt and Re-Striping Project. The cost of the asphalt project is $22,960 

with a change order of $3,046 totaling $26,006. The project is not to exceed 

$26,006 without prior Board approval. This is a budgeted capital expense for 

2021. 

Explanation: The RV Lot asphalt seal coat, crack fill, infrared patch, and re-stripe 

were last completed in 2010. Asphalt Sealcoat and repairs are recommended 

every 6-8 years. The Property Policy Committee has been working on the RV 

Parking Lot re-design to better suit the needs of the users. This project offers a re­

design of the striping and includes repairing damaged asphalt to complete the 

project. 

c.) Motion to Consider to Approve the Golf Course Rates for 2022: 
Motion made by Vice President George and seconded by Director Laubach and 

passed unanimously. 

Text of Motion: Based on the recommendations of the Golf Committee, I move 

that the Heather Gardens Metropolitan District Board of Directors approve the Golf 

Course Rates for 2022. 

Explanation: Annually, the Golf Committee revie¥Js the current year rates and 
makes recommendations for the following yea rates to be charged for Heather 
Gardens Golf Course. The attached listing shows the golf course rates for 2019, 
2020, 2021, and the recommendation for 2022. 
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